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New Magic of Children in the Arts Exhibit arrives at 
The Gallery at L.E. Shore in Stunning Colour

The Blue Mountains Public Library’s Arts and Culture Council (ACC), 
invites the community to experience, A World of Colour, a vibrant 
new art exhibition celebrating the creativity and talent of Beaver 
Valley Community School (BVCS) students, on display from May 31 
to July 2, 2025.

This joyful collection is the result of a meaningful collaboration 
between local students and instructors from Magic of Children 
in the Arts. Through a series of dynamic art workshops, students 
were encouraged to explore their creativity, develop new skills, and 
produce hundreds of unique and inspiring works for the exhibition.

 The exhibit opens with a public reception on Saturday May 31 
between 2:00-4:00 p.m. at the L.E. Shore Memorial Library. Guests 
can enjoy the colourful display, light refreshments, and interactive 
activities for all ages. Admission is free, and no registration is required.
About Magic of Children in the Arts

Based in the Southern Georgian Bay area, Magic of Children in 
the Arts’ (Magic) mission is to inspire children to create, exhibit, and 
celebrate art. For almost 30 years, they have presented an annual 
children’s art exhibition at the Collingwood Library, and in 2025, 
expanded to four shows in Thornbury, Collingwood, Meaford, and 
Wasaga Beach. Magic offers community art classes for children, as well 
as school workshops, which are planned and taught by professional 
artists.   www.thebluemountainslibrary.ca

Craigleith 
Community Park
and Moreau Park 
Revitalization

The Town of The Blue 
Mountains is excited 
to announce that 
Colliers Project Leaders has been contracted to manage two major 
community parks projects – the revitalization of Moreau Park in 
Thornbury, and the development of the new Craigleith Community 
Park. Colliers will be working with staff to facilitate conceptual designs 
and preliminary budget for Moreau Park based on the results of the 
public survey that was completed in 2023. Construction on Moreau 
Park is currently anticipated to begin in 2026, with completion in 
2027. A preliminary budget has been approved. Once the design is 
completed, a final budget will be presented to Council based on the 
elements included. 

Colliers will also lead the procurement of the design team for the 
Craigleith Community Park design process, ensuring that the results 
of the 2024 public survey are taken into consideration. Construction 
of the park is estimated to begin in 2026, in coordination with home 
construction on the Blue Vista site. 

“We’re excited to be taking the next steps in these projects,” said 
the Town’s Director of Community Services, Ryan Gibbons. “The 
community has shown a great amount of support and interest in these 
projects, and we want to keep that engagement and momentum 
going through the final design and construction process.” 

The public will have additional opportunities to provide feedback 
on the designs of both parks before they are finalized. To learn more 
about each project, and to subscribe for ongoing project updates, 
please visit the Town’s dedicated project web pages:

Moreau Park Revitalization: The Thornbury-Clarksburg Rotary 
Club approached Town Council in September of 2022 with the 
concept of revitalizing Moreau Park in Thornbury under the theme, 
“Kindness at Play.” The elements proposed by the Rotary Club 
included a new skate park for all ages and abilities, a year-round 
paved walking path, a sensory garden and an accessible playground. 
Council directed staff to include this project for consideration as an 
addition to the 2023 Town budget.

Craigleith Community Park: Over the past several years, the 
Town has strategically acquired six hectares of parkland in Craigleith 
from Windfall, Second Nature, and Blue Vista development sites. This 
land was gained through the parkland dedication included in each 
development agreement. The intent is to transform the land into a 
regional community park for all to enjoy. 

For more information, please contact: 
Ryan Gibbons Director of Community Services 
(519) 599-3131 ext. 281



INDOOR WALKING
Beaver Valley Community 

Centre, Thornbury
Mon. and Thurs. from 9-11am

no pre-registration and no fee.  
Walking with poles with 

rubber feet and walkers is 
allowed.

E-NEWSLETTER  - Use the subscribe form on our website to receive the 
weekly E-newsletter. www.bluemountainsreview.ca
MONTHLY NEWSLETTER This edition is mailed to residents in The Blue 
Mountains the first week of each month
DONATE  - by e-transfer to info@visitblue.ca or by cheque to Riverside 
Press, Box 245, Clarksburg,  N0H 1J0 
LETTERS TO THE EDITOR: We ask that letters be no longer than 250 
words, and adhere to standards of fairness, accuracy, legality and civility. 
Beyond that, we select letters on the basis of timeliness, relevance and 
diversity and reserve the right to not publish.
ARTICLES are from media releases or those that are submitted 
acknowledge the author. 
Publisher Linda Wykes, printed by Riverside Press. Your events, stories and 
photos of interest to our community can be emailed to info@visitblue.ca 
for inclusion in the newsletter by each Friday. Advertising rates available 
on the website or call 519-599-3345

BID EUCHRE
Wednesday & Thursday, 

12:50-3:30pm 
$2 per day, Small Hall 

Beaver Valley Community 
Centre 

Lessons Available - 
Bev 705-507-0563 or 

Dorothy 519-599-5044

DROP-IN BRIDGE
Monday 1-3pm; $2 p/p; 

St. George’s Anglican Church, 
Clarksburg Matt’s Millennial Support 

Companion Services
Need help with errands and stuff?
I have several years experience 

supporting seniors to live in their 
own homes;  I drive and can help 
with errands and appointments;  
help with pet care;  I am techy, 

and also can do outdoor/simple 
“handy man” work.   

Call Matt 416-459-0178 or 

email matthew-r@live.com

St. James’ Fairmount 
Anglican Church

196759 Grey Rd 7, Meaford 
corner of Grey Rd 7 & Grey Rd 40

1st & 3rd Sunday 9am 

Holy Eucharist BCP
2nd & 4th Sunday 9am 

Morning Prayer BCP
5th Sunday 4pm Evensong BCP 

Rector Jeff Kischak
519-770-7979

stjamesfairmount.ca

MINDFULLY NOURISH 
HOLISTIC HEALTH & WELLNESS COACHING

Melissa Courvoisier, HCA-RHNC, MEd., B.A., RYT 200

MINDFULLYNOURISH.COM
INFO@MINDFULLYNOURISH.COM

Empower your mental
well-being and

nutritional health with
evidence-based

coaching rooted in CBT
& Transformational

Nutrition.

Summerfolk Youth Discoveries 
Thursday June 5 at 7:30 p.m
Celebrate 50 years of Summerfolk with a special evening of 
emerging talent. Grey Roots is proud to present the Summerfolk 
Youth Discoveries Showcase, featuring standout young performers 
selected to appear at this summer’s 50th Anniversary Summerfolk!

The lineup includes:
Bryson Cleland – A Thornbury-based multi-instrumentalist and 
busker, Bryson performs in his school band and orchestra.
Ella Frank – A Toronto indie-folk artist blending ethereal melodies 
and a grounded vocal style.
The Ruthven Sisters – Camryn, Aniah, and Haidyn of Beaver Valley 
bring vintage harmonies and sibling creativity to the stage.
Finbar Wall of The Commune – A poetic voice from Hamilton’s rock 
scene, Finbar fronts one of the city’s most exciting young bands.

Join us as we spotlight the next generation of Canadian talent and 
offer a preview of some of the magic coming at Summerfolk 50!

Tickets are just $20, with a 10% discount for Grey Roots members. 
102599, Grey County Rd 18, Owen Sound
Learn more about Summerfolk here: www.summerfolk.org.

Estate Sale
Saturday June 7th; 8am - 1pm

134 Russell Street West, Thornbury
Large collection of antique and vintage items

Weekly cleaning needed Fridays at cottage 
starting June 27th.

Bay Street East, Thornbury
Cell # 416-577 3519; $ 25 ph; Contact : Ruby



Contact us

UP TO DATE
INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES

FOR SENIORS
Join sessions by phone

zoom or in person
at L.E Shore Library

SENIORS CENTRE WITHOUT WALLS

Email: scwwphone@bvo.caCall: 519-599-2577 ext 6

Grey County Council Meeting May 22nd
County Council

CAO Randy Scherzer welcomed Deputy CAO Niall Lobley to his 
new role.

CAO Scherzer highlighted national Public Works Week and 
recognized Grey County Transportation Services staff for the 
important role they play maintaining roadways and keeping them 
safe. CAO Scherzer also acknowledged Paramedic Services Week and 
thanked Grey County Paramedic Services for their commitment to 
community care.

Council acknowledged Warden Andrea Matrosov’s appointment 
to the board of the Great Lakes and St. Lawrence Cities Initiatives 
(GLSLCI). GLSLCI has 325 members in Canada, the United States, First 
Nations and Tribal Nations. Warden Matrosovs spoke to the recent 
annual general meeting she attended in Milwaukee. The initiative 
expressed opposition to the blanket tariffs enforced by the United 
States and reaffirmed support for water quality, water access and 
equity. This includes a commitment to upholding the Great Lakes–St. 
Lawrence River Basin Water Resources Compact and the banning of 
out of basin diversions.
Committee of the Whole

Director Spicer provided a summary of the May 13 Budget and 
Finance Committee meeting. At the meeting the committee heard a 
summary of the Transportation Services department’s 10-year capital 
plan and details of how projects are considered. The committee also 
approved the audit service plan report.  

Council approved an official plan amendment to redesignate lands 
for a development known as Thornbury Acres in the Town of The 
Blue Mountains. The lands will operate with a “Special Agricultural” 
designation to allow agricultural uses along with a residential farm 
co-operative.  

Council appointed five members to the newly formed Joint 
Municipal Services Committee. This committee will explore which 
municipal services have the potential to be shared among two or 
more municipalities across Grey County.  

Staff provided a summary of Bill 5, Protect Ontario by Unleashing 
our Economy Act, a newly proposed bill from the province which 
aims to protect Ontario’s critical minerals and energy sector. 
Staff highlighted areas of potential concern that may impact 
municipalities. The commenting window was short and has closed.  

Staff provided a summary of Bill 17, the Protect Ontario by Building 
Faster and Smarter Act. Staff shared concerns with some aspects of 
the Bill which will impact municipalities. The Bill is proposing changes 
that will affect several current acts, including The Development 
Charges Act, Building Code Act, Planning Act and more. Council 
discussed their concerns. Comments will be provided to the province 
by the June 11 deadline.  

Grey County passed a motion to option back a portion of unused 
lands previously donated to Brightshores Health System (Markdale 
Hospital lands). Staff will negotiate an agreement with Grey 
Highlands to sell a portion of these lands to the municipality.

Council discussed potential delegation requests for the upcoming 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario Conference in August. 
Delegations are an opportunity for councils and staff to meet with 
ministers and their staff to discuss important issues. Grey County will 
request delegations for the following topics:
• Requesting continued funding for small business enterprise 

centres beyond March 31, 2026.
• Requesting sustainable funding and investment into rural colleges 

and universities.
• Requesting continued and permanent funding for community 

paramedicine beyond March 31, 2026, and requesting to simplify 
duplicate funding reporting. In addition, the delegation will also 
request an increase to paramedic services funding in line with 
inflationary increases.

• Requesting long-term care redevelopment projects already 
underway be eligible for the 2025 funding model. Also asking 
for clarity to be provided around the requirements for vulnerable 
sector checks.



We are working to build the new hospital, a world-class 

facility that South Georgian Bay needs and deserves. At 4x 

the size of our current footprint, the new hospital will expand 

healthcare services for our fast-growing community, improve 

patient care and privacy, attract top healthcare professionals 

and build on our strengths in education and training. With 

your help, the new facility will be ready to support all of us 

when we need it most.

Join the $100 million campaign 
for the new hospital.

Dr. Olivia Cheng, 
Chief of Surgery, CGMH

Donate today, take care of tomorrow.
cgmhf.com/tomorrowshospital

We’re out of space. 
But never out of hope.

TODAY IN HISTORY
1742  1st indoor swimming pool opens (Goodman’s Fields, London)
1818  Walk-in-the-Water, the first steam vessel to sail on Lake Erie, is 

launched
1845  Fire in Quebec, Canada, 1,500 houses destroyed
1892  Sierra Club formed by John Muir and others in San Francisco, 

for conservation of nature
1923  US Attorney General says it is legal for women to wear trousers 

anywhere
1928  American automobile makers Dodge Brothers Inc and Chrysler 

Corporation merge
1934  The Dionne identical quintuplets are born to Oliva-Édouard 

and Elzire Dionne near Callander, Ontario, the first quintuplets 
to survive infancy

1952  The women of Greece are given the right to vote.
1959  Monkeys Able and Baker zoom 300 miles (500 km) into space 

on a Jupiter missile and return safely to Earth, the first animals 
retrieved from a space mission

1961  Amnesty International is founded by lawyer Peter Benenson in 
London

1961  Last trip (Paris to Bucharest) on the Orient Express (after 78 
years)

1962  US stock market drops $20.8 billion in a single day
1963  Cyclone hits Chittagong, Bangladesh; about 1 million houses 

destroyed
1963  Estimated 22,000 die in a cyclone in the Bay of Bengal (India)
1967  Sailor Francis Chichester arrives home at Plymouth, England, 

after circumnavigating the globe solo in his yacht Gipsy Moth 
IV, the first to do so

1997  American aviator Linda Finch completes Amelia Earhart’s ill-
fated attempted around-the-world flight

2018  One million French smokers quit in one year after anti-smoking 
measures introduced according to Public Health France

2025  Village of Blatten, in the Swiss Alps, is flattened by a glacier 
collapse nine days after its 300 residents and livestock were 
evacuated



Ontario Investing $155,000 to Support Festivals 
and Events in Simcoe-Grey

Brian Saunderson, MPP for Simcoe-Grey was pleased to announce 
that Ontario is investing $155,000.00 through the 2025 Experience 
Ontario program to support 6 festivals and events in Simcoe-Grey. 
This is part of a nearly $20-million investment in festivals and events 
across Ontario to help organizers expand programming and draw 
visitors to stay longer in local accommodations, eat in restaurants, 
shop at local retailers and support main street businesses.

The following local events are receiving funding:
$55,000 for the Blue Mountain Film + Media Festival
$20,000 for the Collingwood Music Festival 2025: Timeless Journeys
$20,000 for Collingwood Fashion Week
$20,000 for Creemore Festival of the Arts
$20,000 for Collingwood Pride
$20,000 for 2025 Stonebridge Wasaga Beach Blues
In total, Experience Ontario 2025 is supporting more than 350 

festivals and events across the province.
QUICK FACTS
• Tourism plays a critical role in the Ontario economy, in 2023 visitors 

to Ontario spent $33 billion and supported more than 325,000 
jobs.

• Since 2021, the Ministry’s Experience Ontario program (formerly 
known as Reconnect Ontario and Celebrate Ontario) has supported 
over 2,000 Ontario festivals and events.

• In 2024-25, the ministry invested more than $20 million to support 
more than 250 festivals and events around the province.

• Festivals and events supported by Experience Ontario benefit 
communities by drawing more visitors who stay longer in local 
accommodations, eat in restaurants, shop at local retailers and 
support main street businesses.

• The Experience Ontario 2025 application period launched 
on November 28, 2024, with direct outreach to over 4,000 
stakeholders and closed on December 30, 2024. To get your 
festival or event on the contact list for Experience Ontario 2026, 
email experienceontario@ontario.ca

• In 2024-25, our government invested over $192 million in the 
tourism sector through funding programs, Regional Tourism 
Organization grants, Destination Ontario, ministry attractions, and 
tourism agencies.



illuminatedlearning.ca

226.665.8880
office@illuminatedlearning.ca

Illuminated Summer

Using your 
head can be fun!

Full Day Emerging Readers Camp 
for 6 & 7 year olds

July 21 to 25th, 2025
9am to 3pm $820 +HST

kennedy

Illuminated Learning gets kids glowing all year-round, and we’ll 

be cranking up the fun and self-confidence at July’s Camp Firefly. 

Our all-day camp at the Old Clarksburg Schoolhouse will include 

developing reading and spelling skills, multi-sensory activities, 

games, crafts and outdoor exercise. Let’s glow! Register today!  

South Georgian Bay Parkinson’s Festival
On Sunday, June 22nd, 2025, Living Better with Parkinson’s is 

hosting the third “South Georgian Bay Parkinson’s Festival” at the 
Beaver Valley Community Centre in Thornbury, from 10a.m. – 2p.m.

The purpose of the day is to bring like-minded people from the 
South Georgian Bay region and beyond together who are interested 
in sharing stories, learning, and meeting new people connected 
to the Parkinson’s community. This festival is the first of its kind 
supporting people living with Parkinson’s Disease in south Georgian 
Bay. It is anticipated that people will come from around the region to 
participate in this inaugural event.

“On behalf of Living Better with Parkinson’s and the South Georgian 
Bay community, we are delighted to once again host this important 
event” said C. Ian Ross – Board of Director’s Chair. “LBWP prides itself 
on cultivating local partnerships to better support people living with 
Parkinson’s Disease in this region. The festival will do just that along 
with attracting experts from other parts of Ontario. We are thrilled 
with the response and support to date and hope that event will 
become an annual event”.

Living Better with Parkinson’s – a grassroots organization 
committed to increasing the quality of life of people living with 
Parkinson’s Disease and their caregivers in south Georgian Bay. 
Promoting daily physical activity, advocacy and education are the 
primary pillars ensuring that LBWP mission is achieved.

“We are delighted to announce that Dr. 
Anthony Lang - Professor and previous 
Director of the Division of Neurology at the 
University of Toronto – has agreed to deliver 
a keynote address at this year’s festival”, 
shares Catherine Smart, Executive Director 
of Living Better with Parkinson’s. Dr. Lang 
holds the Jack Clark Chair for Parkinson’s 
Disease Research and the Lily Safra Chair 
in Movement Disorders. He is the Director of the Edmond J. Safra 
Program in Parkinson’s Disease, the Rossy Progressive Supranuclear 
Palsy Program and the Morton and Gloria Shulman Movement 
Disorders Clinic, Toronto Western Hospital and the University of 
Toronto.

Over the next decade,1.5% to 2% of the population over 60 years will 
live with Parkinson’s Disease in North America. The South Georgian 
Bay (SGB) population is growing rapidly, and the demographics are 
aging as it attracts more residents to the area. In this decade, People 
with Parkinson’s (PWP) in SGB are expected to double.

Living Better with Parkinson’s – a grassroots organization 
committed to increasing the quality of life of people living with 
Parkinson’s Disease and their caregivers in South Georgian Bay.  
Promoting daily physical activity, advocacy and education are the 
primary pillars ensuring that LBWP mission is achieved.

For more information please contact: Catherine Smart, Executive 
Director  info@livingbetterwithparkinsons.ca 





My team and I 
can help you with:
CONGRATULATORY CERTIFICATES

ONTARIO DOCUMENTS:
Birth or Marriage certificate, 
Health card, Driver’s licence

ASSISTANCE WITH 
PROVINCIAL PROGRAMS:
ODSP, OW, WSIB, OSAP and more

BRIAN 
SAUNDERSON
MPP, Simcoe-Grey

Alliston Office 
180 Parsons Road, Unit 28, 

Alliston ON L9R 1E8
(705) 435-4087 

Stayner Office 
7317 Hwy 26,

Stayner ON L0M 1S0 
(705) 428-2134

Connect With Me: 
 Brian.Saunderson@pc.ola.org 
 www.briansaundersonmpp.ca

 MPPSimcoeGrey 
 BrianSaunderson 

 BrianSaundersonPC



Exhibit 
Opening: 
A World 
of Colour  
The Gallery
at L.E. Shore
Library is
excited to 
partner with Magic of Children in 
the Arts for an upcoming exhibit 
showcasing the creative works of 
Beaver Valley Community School 
(BVCS) students! Join us for the 
opening on May 31st, 2:00–4:00pm 
in celebration of the show and its 
artists! Everyone is welcome. Enjoy 
refreshments, check out the beautiful 
display, and join in on some fun 
activities.

     
Three virtuosos. One brilliant afternoon. 

Experience the magic of Beethoven’s Archduke Trio live! 
Join Daniel Vnukowski, Michael Schulte, and David 

Hetherington for an unforgettable afternoon of chamber 
music. 

Sunday June 8 - 3PM 

Meaford Hall



thebluemountainslibrary.ca



Due to planned construction on Bay Street, Music in the 
Park  will be relocated this year to the Spy Cider House and 
Distillery, located at 808108 Sideroad 24 (south of Grey Rd 
40 on Grey Rd 2). Food and refreshments will be available 
for purchase. These concerts are free to attend, although 
donations are gratefully accepted. We encourage you to 
bring your own lawn chair for comfortable seating. 

MARSH STREET CENTRE, JULY 1



SATURDAY JULY12 2025

Chiptime results for 5K Runners and Walkers

For more information and to register
visit mhfoundation.ca

519-538-1311 ext. 4208
mhfoundation@brightshores.ca

Help us cross the finish line and reach 
our $100,000 fundraising goal!

Keep 
Healthcare 

Close to 
Home SU
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9:00 a.m.

Children’s 1K Fun Run FREE! (ages 10 & under) Starts at 8:30 a.m.

Chiptime results for 5K Runners and Walkers
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Child ’ 1K F R FREE! d

Early Bird Pricing $45 until April 30th
Regular Pricing $50 until July 10th
Race Day Entry Fee $60 
Youth 18 & under $40
First 400 registrants for the 5K receive a FREE iconic t-shirt


